


















young always seemed dry even after a hard rain. All 5 young hatched and were 
banded on July 30. A few days later the young were calling for food from other 
evergreen trees on the hillside. Some ornithologists wonder if Carolina Wrens mate 
for life since they are usually found in pairs even in the winter time. This would be a 
good project for any bander who has the time and inclination for such a 
study. - Ralph Bell 

Columbus, Ohio-A few Kestrels have been in our decoy trap recently. They 
manage to negotiate the turkey-wire with 2x4" mesh on the top of the trap. Actually 
the Kestrel is smaller than the Flicker and an occasional Flicker manages to squeeze 
through. 

In the trap which is 80' long the Kestrel flies about quite a bit but not as much as 
the Starlings. Nor is it as compla!!ent as the Cowbirds which sit on a perch for hours 
on end. From the standpoint of the bander the Kestrel is about like the other species. 
However, our student assistant who helps with the banding is afraid of them. He has 
the stereotyped image of predators. So I have to reach in the gathering cage myself 
and remove the Kestrel before he injures the assistant. Recently one did bite me 
although none of the previous 19 had ever done so. Anyway it was not a hard 
bite-just a defensive one about like a Grackle or Starling. He was not concerned 
with eating the finger. 

In the trap the Kestrel did not bother the other birds. He probably entered 
originally to catch a Cowbird, but after lunch completely ignored the others. Later in 
the gathering cage with Blackbirds and Starlings he was not aggressive at all. In fact 
he crouched in the corner while the others piled on top of him although he was 
perfectly capable of fighting them off. He even gave some distress calls. I have 
observed no sex difference in Kestrel behavior. 

All this suggests that our current image of predatory birds is erroneous. Killing a 
bird for food is no more reprehensible or anti-social than picking seeds out of a weed 
patch. Our "bad-guy" stereotype probably came from the western movies. 
Personally I like Kestrels.-Harold E. Burtt 

Hamersville, Ohio-From January 1949 until October 1972 I operated a banding 
station 3 miles south of Willoughby, Ohio. My property was located along a river and 
attracted quite a number of birds. Banding was good, although I used only traps. 
About five years ago Annette Flanigan who lived a mile away from our place in 
Waite Hill, became interested in banding and applied for a permit. She has had 
phenomenal success using both traps and nets. Late in 1972 we moved to 
Hamersville which is about 40 miles southeast of Cincinnati. We are interested to be 
able to keep track of some of the birds which we banded in Willoughby through Mrs. 
Flanigan who has had a number of recoveries of my birds. The uniformity of months 
of capture for the following three encounters seems of special interest. 

Cowbird, F banded 04:10-72 taken by Flanigan 04-20-73 
Goldfinch, M banded 04-27-72 taken by Flanigan 04-25-74 
Redwing, F banded 05-10-72 taken by Flanigan 05-29-74 

- Merit Skaggs 
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